WACO family and Friends

As you all know **this Saturday the 20th is Hobo Happening**. If you would like to cruise out to Douglas with some of our other members then meet at Gary Osman's house, 14178 SW Santa Fe Lake Road, at 9:00 am Saturday morning.

We will all try to park together and have a great day.

I have attached the minutes from our November meeting that Becky put together for our reading pleasure. It was a good meeting, you should have been there.

Check out **Doug's Corner** and check out the video that he has recommended, it is a good one. David

Save this for an arm chair adventure when it's cold again, or watch it like I did cause that's what car guys do. Synopsis: Deric gets on a plane and fly's to Michigan from Nashville Tenn. He rescues a 1960 El Camino rot bucket that originally came from Kansas. This involves rescue 101 involving a tired 327. The El Camino needs to make it 700 miles to get home. During the trip the truck has a pulled rocker stud and two bent push rods happen. At this point things look hopeless but Deric gets creative and gets it going. There is lots of good stuff in this road trip adventure. And this thing darn sure had a cam going south. Hope you enjoy. Doug https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J paperblinear

I hope that you all got the chance to read the e-mail from Ron Fleming about his racing successes he had this year and check out the great picture of his car that he attached to the note. If you did not get to see the note or the picture, please let me know and I will resend it to you. David G.

The big item that we discussed at our last meeting was the **Christmas Party**. We picked a date, Saturday December 18th, 5:00 pm until ???. It will be held in Mike's garage 11400 E. Douglas, (134 N Dowell. Old address). You can show up as early as 4:00 pm if you have something that you need to set up or plug it in to heat it.

The dinner will be pot luck style with everyone bringing a side dish or desert. WACO will pay for the meats. So far Mike has volunteered to smoke a turkey and Gerald has volunteered to smoke some brisket. If you would like to volunteer to cook some other meat, please let me know.

As people volunteer to bring sides / deserts, I will try to keep the list updated. That does not mean that you cannot bring something that is already on the list if you really like it. It's all for fun.

The sides that people have volunteered for so far are, broccoli salad, potato salad, deviled eggs, vegetables of some kind, mac & cheese casserole, bbq meatballs,

We need to put together a Christmas Party Committee to make all of our plans.

We usually have a great time and I am sure that we will again.

We want to have a gift exchange and have white elephant / gag gifts for everyone. Exchange gifts should be \$20.00 or less gifts, bring one and receive one. We are going to have a fire pit outside at the party, that will be fun. We will try to make sure that there are gifts for all of the kids.

We need to make some plans. Start thinking about it and volunteer for the party committee.

There will be restroom facilities in the garage by the time we have our Christmas Party.

Shirt Order: We did place the shirt order that Mike put together on Thursday October 28th. This was a **onetime** order so you should have placed your order if you wanted one.

Delivery is expected in about three weeks. It would be nice if you attended the next meeting or luncheon to pay for your shirt. You don't have to but that would be nice.

HOBO HAPPENING: Let's make this a club event.

Plan ahead and pre-register for the HOBO Happening on November 20th in Douglass KS. If you attended in the past then you might receive a postcard on the event. Pre-register and save \$5.00. Questions: 316-644-5596, jjennie9002@sbcglobal.net

Cars for Charity. Jan 14, 15, & 16, 2022. If you plan on entering a car, you need to do it by Nov 30th. This show fills up quick in Dec. I will enter mine in the next couple of weeks. Cost is basically the cost of 2 adult tickets to see the show. If you want to enter, be sure to mark the form with our club name Wichita Area Chevelle Owners. David Hime 316-371-7100

WACO November Meeting: Our meeting on Wednesday was a lot of fun. We had a lot of items to discuss like, Shirt Order, Work Day, Christmas Party, Doug's Corner, Swap Meet, WACO Luncheon, Hobo Happening, Gun Show and we had fun with the show and tell items and then we had some birthday cake which was provided by John. You should have been there.

Chili Cookoff: We need to talk about the Chili cook off. I think our March time frame like we have used in the past would be the best time to do it. I would like to have it at the Augusta Motorcycle Museum. The cost would be \$75 for the club. I still need to check to see if we can bring alcohol. The other thing is if we have kids there we will need to keep a close eye on them. David Hime 316-371-7100

MCR 2022 - KC

Current Officers:

President – David Hime 316-371-7100 dhime@sbcglobal.net
Vice President – Doug Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman-55@sbcglobal.net
Ast. Vice President – Jay Guengerich 316-304-4311 jabajabr@cox.net
Secretary – Becky Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman-55@sbcglobal.net
Treasurer – David Gohring 316-706-0973 degohring@outlook.com

Web Site: www.wichitachevelle.com

Facebook: facebook.com/wichitaareachevelleowners

WACO EVENTS:

Do Not Forget to pay your yearly WACO Dues.

WACO Monthly Meeting -

WACO Luncheon - November 10th 1:00 pm, Margaritas Cantina, Douglas and Hillside,

Dairy Queen – We will go by the DQ after our luncheon on the 10th.

HOBO Happening - Plan ahead and pre-register for the HOBO Happening on November 20th in Douglass KS. Questions: 316-644-5596, <u>jiennie9002@sbcglobal.net</u>

WACO Chili Cookoff - 2022

MCR 2022 - KC

David Gohring WACO – Treasurer 316-744-2381 H# 316-706-0973 C# degohring@outlook.com